At around 5.40pm, Sunday (29/08) afternoon a vehicle borne explosive device was detonated two streets away from the IOM HQ in Shahr-i-Naw with devastating consequences. The blast ripped through the offices of DynaCorp, a US security contractor, claiming seven lives and injuring scores of bystanders.  Initial reports have speculated that the vehicle was packed with 75 to 100kg of explosives, with the blast pressure shattering windows several blocks away.
 

DynaCorp is a high profile (US) security contractor in Afghanistan with contracts ranging from the protection of President Hamid Karzai, Poppy Eradication and the training of the Afghan National Police (ANP) so there are a number of plausible motives for this attack. Interestingly this was by no means a soft target with a high profile security presence always visible in the area, however, armed guards were no match for such a brutal style of attack. 
 

Taliban spokesman, Latif Hakimi later claimed responsibility for the attack (AP News) on what he referred to as a US base involved in reconstruction. He also vowed that more attacks would follow, stating that this attacker was one of many Taliban who have entered the city with this intent.
 

Positive things to note from this particular incident; firstly the advisory issued from ISAF on the morning of the incident is an encouraging sign that security forces are delivering reliable information and reinforces the need to treat such warnings seriously and modify our behavior accordingly. Secondly, I think you would all agree that the blast film performed incredibly well and had this not been installed we would have almost certainly taken casualties from the blast. 
 

Another serious attack occurred on Saturday (28/08) evening in Zurmatt, when an explosive device was detonated in a school where children were attending evening classes. Nine children and one adult were killed by the blast while another fourteen were reportedly injured. In recent weeks Zurmatt (Paktya Province) has emerged as a high risk area with a string of incidents following the killing of two Malteser (NGO) workers who were shot while working in the area in early August.
 

The situation in the west of the country has calmed significantly in recent weeks and all IOM staff have now returned to work, however, this region will remain a watch area in the coming weeks and movement into surrounding provinces is still restricted due to troop movements and ongoing tensions. Also no change in the SE and Southern Regions where a steady flow of incidents continues to limit movement and hinder humanitarian efforts.
 

There is little doubt that some of you will be feeling more vulnerable after the events, which have taken place this week and I believe this is a normal response under the circumstances. If you have any security concerns as a result of this incident or wish to talk to me on any unrelated matter my door is always open. As I have stated in previous sitreps the coming months will be particularly challenging, and further attacks are likely, therefore we must all work to ensure that we approach our work in the safest manner possible and avoid taking unnecessary risks. Security is a responsibility we all share, stay safe,
 

Regards
Scott  
 

